The Wildlife Society Urban Wildlife Working Group meeting (10/8/13, 12:15-14:15)

Stan Gehrt (gehrt.1@osu.edu) conducts introductions.  
Nils Peterson provides treasury report.  We started with $27,584.21 and had$27,827.61 at the end of September. We had $720 in dues and $18 in interest.  There were $493 dollars in expenses (primarily workshop lunch for the 2012 meeting and web-site fees).at the end of September.  

David Drake provides workshop report. Seventeen participants attended.  The rehabilitation center was interesting and a new perspective, then we visited the Urban Ecology Center, Shlitz Audubon center, and the Airport.  TWS accidentally advertised the trip as full limiting attendees but we picked up several from canceled workshops.  A few attendees were separated from the bus and had to call for a rescue.

David, Stan, and Laurel reported that we sponsored or co-sponsored 3 sessions in addition to the workshop: one on urbanization as a driver of wildlife ecology, one on urban predators/tolerance, and one facilitated discussion about the potential for a commercial deer hunt to address over abundant deer in urban areas.

International Urban Wildlife Conference status was discussed.  
Seth reported that the dates will be May 18-20 2015 at the Lincoln Park Zoo.  There will be 4 concurrent sessions.  There will be more travel time between presentations because 4 buildings will be used.  

There is a conference website (urban-wildlife.org).  There is a twitter feed (lpz_uwi).  They need input on keynotes, theme, and a timeline.

Group decided that “urban wildlife” was specific enough and that a theme was not needed, though Chris Moorman suggested having a them for the keynote would be nice.

Charlie, Seth R, and several others discussed the idea of having international in the title and reached consensus that it should be included.  

Seth motioned we call it the “International Urban Wildlife Conference”, David D seconded, it passed 27 to 0.

Charlie noted we did not clearly articulate who would be in charge of the program, and that we had communication problems with the attempted Misouri conference.  

Several attendees argued we stick with the traditional model where there are two committees (program [chaired by a volunteer from the group]) and planning [chaired by a local]).

Seth noted that Erin Boydson (erinboydston@usgs.gov ) was the program committee chair and might want to continue in that role.  The previous committee was: David Drake, Mark Wallace, Seth Riley, Serra Hoagland (serrahoagland@gmail.com ), Erin Boydson (erinboydston@usgs.gov ), John Davis, Richard Heilbrun, and Nils Peterson
Chris mentioned that the programming committee was a good role for board members.

Stan mentioned they were tasked with reviewing travel grant applications last time.

David noted “this isn’t rocket science” and suggested we use the example provided by the TWS meeting program booklet.

Stan mentioned using the wildlife damage guidelines to inform ours.

Seth suggested the Conference planning committee should write a manual that addressed deadlines, committees, dates, a timeline, etc. associated with all working group conferences.  

Stan noted most of the committee wasn’t in attendance, but they were eventually tasked with writing the manual.

Chris noted there were 3 things to worry about: the program, advertising, and fund raising.

Stan noted Katie Edwards with TWS was eager to help advertise though Wild Professional and the TWS webpage.  He also noted the Student Development working group would steer students to us and help advertise for the meeting.

Laurel Serieys (laurelserieys@gmail.com ) volunteered to run the communication committee for another year, and Han Li (HanLi@baylor.edu) and Christine Chung (cchung@lpzoo.org) volunteered to help with new media stuff.  Nils will make them admin on the Facebook group. Valorie Titus (vtitus7@mac.com) volunteered to help with the communication committee.
Laurel reported that the web site was up, had basic information, officers, mission statement, and some lists of publications and links to webpages.

Chris noted it was for professionals and David was making one for the public, but David stated the latter was a bad idea due to large work requirements to keep things current.

Stan suggested everyone send news related to their work to Laurel.

Bob suggested we asked all leaders and officers to write one blog a year for the social media/webpage.

Valerie noted dangers of open groups (spammers etc.).

There was lots of discussion about relative strengths of various social media outlets (adding twitter and linked in to the list).  Consensus emerged around keeping the ones we have, but focusing effort on web page and facebook page.

Bob will send Laurel the Techniques chapter for the web page.

Stan noted we need a new newsletter editor, and the chair elect might be a good option.
After lots of discussion the group decided we should use our web-page, new media, and email updates and ditch the formal newsletter as it was redundant and old school.

Bob mentioned it would be good to have someone coordinate dissemination of official working group business (traditionally in the newsletter) to the various outlets we have and that the president elect would be a good fit.

Group discussion ensued and the general consensus was that the president would email the group the official stuff (president’s address, key info on meetings, elections) and that someone else could deal with other working group information like the mandatory blogs.

Laurel Serieys volunteers to assume that position as the chair of the communication committee. This position will post working group information and coordinate with facebook page. This position will replace the newsletter.
Stan noted that elections are need to replace board members, Chair-elect and Secretary/Treasurer. He is unsure on the nomination process

It was decided that the board will serve as nominating committee. Bob will contact them soon after the meeting. Volunteers are also encouraged to run for office
Stan finishes term as chair passes gavel to Bob.

David Drake thanks Stan for his leadership and service on behalf of the working group
Charlie Nilon proposes an urban justice and environmental justice workshop at next year’s TWS meeting. The idea was amended to include urban habitat restoration. The workshop will be organized by Charlie and David Drake. This idea will also be turned into a symposium proposal. The symposium proposal will be headed by Charlie and Heather Batemen.
Kimberly Andrews suggests a symposium on the movement of herpetofuana and the spread of disease. This symposium would be jointly sponsored by the urban working group and the wildlife disease working group. 

Meeting is adjourned 
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